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Dear all,

It is February already and there has been a lot of Developments within the Section and already a good number of issues to celebrate this early in the year. However, unfortunately I need to start on a sour note.

Over the last few weeks there has been a noticeable decline in discipline amongst many of our more experienced players. This manifested itself last Sunday when it was a full 13 minutes into the training session that finally I was able to commence the session. I spoke to the squad that night as to what I expect but I want to reiterate it in this newsletter. The 90 minutes we get on Sunday evening is the only session for the majority of the players and we need to get the most from it. I need players on the poolside ready to hit the water at precisely 5.30pm. I understand that there will be occasions when players are running late with other commitments – that is fine: what I need to see are players ready to play Water Polo at the right time. 

Failure to have this self-discipline in Training will quickly manifest itself in our matches where Team discipline will break down and we will collectively fail to deliver the performances we are capable of. 

The bottom line is that I expect our more experienced players to set a better example to our younger players. This must start immediately. 

On to the good stuff:  

Pool Time

The major change is the addition of pool time on Wednesday evenings from 6pm to 7pm at Bannockburn High School. This session is for the White Squad and the members of Yellow Squad that are currently under 14. This session does not replace the Sunday session but provides another session to help development. The Sunday session at the NSA does not give the best space and facilities for our youngest players and hopefully this addition will provide them with a springboard to help launch their water polo ambitions. 
The session currently averages 11/12 players per week but I believe the pool will comfortably hold over 20 players. Therefore next week I will be putting an ‘advert’ on the club web site for current Stirling swimmers between 8 and 13 to come along on a Wednesday night to try our sport and help build our future Teams   

This is also an opportunity for our older players to get involved in coaching. If anyone is interested and can commit to this weekly session then please speak to me.

Great Britain Selection

Congratulations to both Aithne Lawrence & Lauren Dundee who have been selected to the GB 2001 & 2000 Girls Squad respectively. This is a tremendous achievement and if you had asked me if this was possible when we started the Section in 2011, I would have most definitely said no. However, it is a credit to both girls talent and ambition that they have taken this step.

Both will now attend monthly training weekends in Cardiff and Training Camps in Hungary or possible Spain. I know that everyone in Stirling Swimming and especially our Water Polo section wish Aithne and Lauren all the luck in this venture  

Technique Time

I thought I would add some homework to my Newsletter. The Internet has an array of Water Polo content and I thought it would be good to add a link each month of something interesting from the Water Polo world.

First up is Eggbeater Kick which is the foundation of our sport. Without a good kick you will struggle to get the elevation out of the water and pass and shoot effectively. I would like all players to view this You Tube clip a few times and commit it to their memory. The idea is that when you are next in the water you can think about this technique and this visualisation will help you replicate this in Training.    
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Iifq9eF848U
Scottish Squads

Under 18s - Boys

Congratulations to Angus Cameron, Reuben Bowman, Lewis Goldie, Calum Hope and Elliott Lawrence who were selected to play for Scotland Under 18s in the ASA Inter Regions. This tournament took place in Manchester last weekend - 21/22 February 2015.  

The squad were competitive and in the 5 games played they drew 2 games and narrowly lost the other 3.

Double congratulations to Reuben and Lewis who have also been selected to play for the Scotland Under 18s in the 8 Nations Tournament in Malta. This will take place over the weekend of 3-5 April 2015
Under 14s – Boys

Also, well done to James Miller and Athol Murray who attended the Scottish Boys Trials recently in Dunfermline and were invited into the Under 14 Academy Squad.
They join Harry Gray and Alexander Harris who were previously selected 

Scottish Girls Squad
The girls squad has underwent a structural review under coaches Ian McCallum and Rod Hardy. The existing junior squad encompassed all players Under 18 but this has now been divided into the Junior National and Academy Squads and it is excellent that many of our Stirling players are represented throughout. Our representatives are:  

National:

Ailsa Gordon, Sara Morrison, Skye Campbell & Lauren Dundee

Academy:

Mairead MacDonald, Lucy Tweedle, Kirsty Miller, Hannah Luke, Aithne Lawrence, Lizzie Winton & Catherine Mitchell
Competitions

We have started our Scottish Under 18 and Under 16 League programme and unfortunately we have yet to record our first win. Below are the match reports for the 3 games played to date.

Under 16

In 2014, Stirling finished Runners Up in the Under 16 Scottish National League for the 2nd consecutive year. With majority of these players having now moved up to Under 18 Level, it was a new, young and inexperienced Team to start their 2015 campaign. And it was a tough ask with games against Warrender and Dunfermline who are the two Teams in the League that are favourites to lift the title.

First up was Warrender and Stirling surprised everyone present with an opening quarter of controlled water polo that was played at a fast pace. Their hustle in defence was excellent and they limited their opponents shooting opportunities throughout and ended the quarter trailing 1-0. However, Warrender took control in the 2nd quarter and Stirling could not match their bigger and stronger opponents and were not able to maintain the level  they achieved in the opening period. The half ended 7-0 to Warrender but to their credit Stirling kept fighting throughout the remainder of the game and managed to get 2 goals in the last 2 periods to end the game 16 -2. 

Next up was last years title winners Dunfermline and again Stirling started positively. It was evident that the players were learning and again were very competitive in the opening period which ended 2-1 to Dunfermline. Stirling continued this form into the 2nd period and were able to keep their defence tight and create their own chances and at the half had levelled the game to 3 all. The 3rd period started badly for Stirling and the experience of Dunfermline came to the fore as they countered successfully against a fast tiring Stirling Team, winning the period 6-0 and going into the last quarter 9-3 up. However, the coach asked the Stirling players to give their all in the last period and they responded well, showing real competitive spirit in a nip/tuck quarter that Dunfermline edged 3-2, ending the game 12-5 winners.

These opening fixtures were a tough baptism for the Stirling Team. However, many of the players were experiencing competing at this level of polo for the first time and there were many positives to be taken from these games. The players attitude was excellent and not once did they let their heads drop. With virtually all the players eligible for this League next year, it will be interesting to see how they learn and develop as the year unfolds. Next up is a double header against Hamilton and Menzieshill on Sunday 29 March 2015. 

Teams (scorers). Aithne Lawrence, Lizzy Winton, Catherine Mitchell, Kirsty Miller, Hannah Luke, Lucy Tweedle (1), Eleanor Hanson, Lauren Dundee (1), Alexander Harris, Lachlan Kelly (1), Harry Gray (4)

Under 18

With as number of call-offs, it was a 10 man squad that went through to Edinburgh on Saturday evening to open their Under 18 League campaign. The opponents were last years Scottish Cup winners, Menzieshill and a tough match was expected and so it proved.

The game started at a fast pace and Menzieshill scored within a minute but Stirling equalized immediately from the restart. This set the tone of the first quarter with Menzieshill edging in front and Stirling fighting back. However, towards the end Stirling got their noses in front and the period ended 5-3 to Stirling. Stirling were playing good Team polo at this stage with lots of good movement in front of goal, however, this did not last and Stirling were guilty of wasting scoring opportunities. Menzieshill edged the quarter 3-2 but Stirling remained 7-6 ahead.

The 3rd quarter was not Stirling’s best as Menzieshill scored 3 quick goals to get decisively in front. Stirling were guilty of rushing their possessions and allowing their opponents to counter as their own attack broke down. The period ended Menzieshill 11-9 in the lead. The 4th quarter started badly with Menzieshill extending their lead but Stirling fought back and scored a number of goals to trail 12-11 with 4 minutes to go. However, Menzieshill scored next and with Stirling chasing the game their opponents experience showed as they defended well and counter attacked to increase their lead – the game ended 17-12 to Menzieshill.

This was a poor second half performance by Stirling and some hard lessons were learned. There was no question of the effort put in by the players but they were guilty of not controlling their possession as their opponents counter attacked on too many occasions from Stirling errors. It was obvious that ball control needs to be to the fore front of the players minds and this will need to be worked on in Training. Next up in the League will be Hamilton on Saturday 18 April 2015, again at the RCP in Edinburgh. 

Team (scorers): Reuben Bowman, Jack McKenzie, Elliott Lawrence (1), Aisla Gordon, Lauren Dundee, Lewis Goldie, (1), Calum Hope, Angus Cameron (9), Vincent Jozajtis (1) & Elliot Harris

West District - Commonwealth Trophy
We have also entered the West District Commonwealth Cup where we will try and retain the trophy we won last year. The semi-final has drawn us against Glasgow University Ladies Team at home. The provisional date is Sunday 22 March 2015.
Men’s Spring League & West Cup
In late January I wrote out asking for players to register their interest in playing Senior Men’s Water Polo alongside Forth Valley as Kelpie Water Polo. The response and it was decided to withdraw from the Scottish Senior Spring League. However, we will combine to play the West Cup Senior Semi Final against Glasgow University Men in the next few weeks.
Can I ask every male player born 1999 or earlier to confirm with me if they are available for this fixture.   

March Fixtures

	Sat 21/03/2015: Development Tournament (provisional)
	NSA
	6.00pm

	Sun 22/03/2015: Commonwealth Trophy U18 – Stirling vs Glasgow University Ladies
	NSA
	5.30pm

	Sun 29/03/2015: U16 SNL - Stirling vs Hamilton
	NSA
	12:40pm

	Sun 29/03/2015: U16 SNL - Stirling vs Menzieshill
	NSA
	1:25pm


Scottish National Leagues – Individual Entry Fee

Every player that competes in National League games are due to pay £35. This one off payment covers all games that you play, even in different Leagues.

Can everyone who has played or intends to play, please hand in a cheque made payable to Stirling Swimming before the end of March 2015.
Classroom Sessions

The classroom sessions that began on 11 January 2015 have not been well attended and has therefore not been beneficial to building our Under 18 and Under 16 Teams understanding. There has been various reason including school holidays. 

I propose to restart this and I will start with a 30 minute Team Meeting with the Under 18s (Black Squad) on Sunday 7 March 2015. This will take place at 4.45pm in the Land Conditioning Room adjacent to the pool. I need all players to be at this meeting - if you cannot attend for any reason, then you must let me, as coach, know in advance.
The first session for Under 16s (Yellow Squad) will Sunday 22 March 2015

As ever, I am available before and after Sunday training to answer any questions or please e-mail me:   daviddalziel23@aol.com
Regards

David Dalziel

Water Polo Coach
http://www.stirlingswimming.co.uk
http://www.facebook.com/StirlingWaterPolo
Twitter - @StirlingWaterPolo
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